Dear Sir, 

The history of the International Chemistry Olympiads (IChO) started in year 1968 when some countries decided to organise this competition as a natural continuation of national competitions in their own countries.  The pupils of national teams were given a chance to present on the international level their skill and knowledge gained in the national competitions. Later on more and more countries joined the competition, at first as observing countries and only then as countries participating with their own national teams. The first years of observing were necessary not only for gaining some information about the scientific level and organisation of the competition but also for learning the experience of other, already participating countries with their organisation of national competitions in chemistry. Several meetings were focused on this particular matter and it came never into consideration in the past to accept individual students as competitors or to allow participation of individual schools from any country. Although it has been declared from the very beginning that the IChO is a competition of individual students and the results of national teams should not be evaluated as a whole, the background of the national competition in chemistry was all the time in the forefront and necessary for participation of a particular country.  

In this connection you have received this questionnaire and are kindly asked to answer it carefully. The aim of it is not introducing any discriminating measures, but it should help the countries having intention to participate in the IChO to understand the main aims of the competition and to establish a competition in chemistry in their own country. If you need some further information, do not hesitate and send your inquiry to the IChO International Information Centre.                         

